
Lowell & Claudia Wertz 
P.O. Box 364 

Lansing, IL   60438 
 
         June 22,  1993 
 
Dear Friends and Churches, 
 
 There is nothing emptier than an empty box--  unless it is an empty 
Post Office Box.  Believing that God wanted us to continue to be His 
missionaries, we rented P.O. Box 496.  Through that empty box would come 
our answer--  could we continue to serve our Lord Jesus in Africa? 
 
 Today we know the answer.  He used an empty P.O. Box to confirm 
His call upon our lives and provide for our needs.  You believe God wants 
us to be missionaries--  the P.O. Box did not remain empty--   and we are 
now returning.  We thank God for you!!! 
 
 Enclosed you will find our new "prayer reminder" card.  The cards we 
are sending to individuals have a magnetic backing--  ready to be stuck up 
on the refrigerator or any metal surface.  We need your prayer support.   
 
 If you feel a special prayer burden for this work,  please send us your 
picture.  We will have a "prayer partner picture board" up in our house.  It 
will encourage us to know you are praying. 
 
 We hope to be back in Zaire on July 5 to attend the North Shaba 
Annual Conference.  Reports indicate food supplies and the economy of 
Zaire  are getting very bad--  more than 50 starvation deaths per day in the 
city of Lubumbashi;   more than 10% of the children in Zaire’s capital city, 
Kinshasa, are starving.  There is work to be done in the name of Jesus. 
 
 An empty tomb, chiseled out of rock, was to become the scene of our 
greatest hope.  Our Resurrected Savior calls all of us to serve Him.  What 
higher privilege, what greater joy could there be?   
 
     Love,     
      






